

Høritagø

The Newsletter of Green Lawn Cemetery Fall 2011

Bird B. Stith Last Civil War Veteran in Franklin County

Editor's Note: The nation is observing the 150th anniversary of the Civil War. Green Lawn is the final resting place of hundreds of those veterans and others who played a role in the war and reconstruction. Periodically, the Heritage will carry articles about the war and the veterans.

Bird B. Stith goes down in history as the last Civil War veteran in Franklin County. He died in January 1948 at the age of 102.

Stith was born in Catlettsburg, Ky., in November 1845. He entered the Union Army in late March 1865, just a couple of weeks before Gen. Robert E. Lee's surrender. Stith's regiment was Company I of the Kentucky 53rd Infantry (Mounted).

His unit conducted operations against guerrillas at various points in Kentucky. He was mustered out in September of that year, serving only six months in the military. He was not yet twenty years old and had earned the rank of corporal.

Stith, whose name shows up both as Bird and Burd in records, was illiterate. Some of his military records only show an "X" for a signature.

He moved around quite a bit, having residences in Kentucky, West Virginia, and Virginia, according to various records.

He moved to Columbus around 1937 after having worked as a farmer. He moved in with a niece and her husband, Mary and Joseph Smith, in Franklinton near Green Lawn. He was a member of the Grand Army of the Republic (GAR) which is what the Union veterans organized into after the Civil War. In 1925, the name GAR was changed to Sons of Union Veterans of the Civil War.

Census records indicate Stith was single in the late 1800s, although the name was listed as Steff. In early 1900 census records he is listed as a widower. A distant relative believes he may have been divorced.

Stith passed away in January 1948. One other Civil War veteran from Ohio outlived him by about 15 months.

In the fall of 2009 the William Dennison Camp #1 of SUVCW recognized him as Franklin County's last Civil War veteran. A plaque on his military marker reads: "Here in honored glory rests the last Union Civil War veteran buried in Franklin County."

This plaque can be found on the back of his military-type marker in Section 71, Block 6, Space 72. This section is commonly known as the resting place of World War I veterans. However, many of those buried in this section served in the Spanish-American War as well as World War I.

Puzzle

Markers tell a lot about people buried there. Have you seen this one at Green Lawn? Check page 2 to see if you were correct.



What's Inside

	President's Message	Page 2
	A Special Donation	Page 2
	Answer to Puzzle	Page 2
	Thanks to our Donors	Pages 3, 4
	Calendar Looks at History	Page 4
	Calendar of Events	Page 5
	A 9/11Tribute	Page 5
-1		

Meritage President's Message



In the autumn when the trees of Green Lawn Cemetery put on their spectacular show, we are reminded that preserving the beautiful landscape of Green Lawn is a neverending challenge!

Green Lawn naturally loses about 40 trees annually, and some losses are more devastating than others. For example, the state champion Black Maple in Section D was severely damaged in a June storm, losing a substantial amount of its trunk. Fifteen other mature trees were damaged or uprooted at the same time. The magnificent oaks on Green Lawn's ridge are more than 200 years old and nearing the end of their life spans. As one of Ohio's most significant sites for old-growth trees, it is important to provide a chain of succession of trees so that Green Lawn functions as an urban forest far into the future.

Planting new trees is a high priority for the Friends of Green Lawn. Thanks to the contributions of our generous donors, many lost trees have been replaced with new specimens. We will continue to plant trees whenever funds are available. Please see the list of Fiscal Year 2010-2011 Annual Campaign donors in this issue. My personal thanks to each of Cromwell Dixon learned to fly from associates of the you for your generosity!

I want to assure you that Green Lawn's Board of Trustees will continue to work with community leaders to positively influence the long-term environmental impact of the proposed redevelopment of Cooper Stadium. We take seriously our responsibility to represent thousands of families holding burial services and visiting loves ones. We will do our best in the coming months to assure the least amount of interruption to our daily activities at Green Lawn.

> Sincerely, Christina Brown



Members of the Green Lawn Board of Trustees have planted a tree in honor of Nancy Duncan Porter's board service. From the left are Denise Clark, Porter, General Manager Linda Burkey, Rich Buchsieb, trustee Nancy Kelly, and Board President Christina Brown.

Answer to Puzzle

Wright Brothers. He became the first person to fly over the Continental Divide. He was killed in a crash the day after that feat. He is in Section 66, Lot 150.



Heritage

Green Lawn Cemetery Annual Campaign

We gratefully acknowledge donors to Green Lawn's 2010-2011 Annual Campaign.

During the 2010-2011 fiscal year (July 1, 2010–June 30, 2011), Development Committee members helped in generating gifts in support of Green Lawn's historical, architectural, horticultural and avian projects. Many of you will receive a request this fall and others will be contacted in the spring. Wherever you are in the seasonal giving cycle, we want you to know that we really count on your annual support and appreciate each of you for your investment in this Very Special Park!

Sadly, again this year we lost several of our most unforgettable and devoted donors, so please encourage friends and family members to help us continue the legacy of giving at Green Lawn.

OAK — \$5,000-\$10,000

Anonymous

Ms. Carol J. Andreae &

Mr. Jim Garland

Mr. & Mrs. Robert H. Jeffrey

Ms. Nancy Jeffrey Kingsley

Ms. Sarah Ziegler

SYCAMORE — \$2,500-\$4,999

The Chester Family Foundation

Ms. Lynne M. Jeffrey

Mr. & Mrs. R. Wheatley McDowell

Mrs. Richard M. Ross

MAPLE — \$1,000-\$2,499

Mrs. Nancy Casto Benson

Ms. Elizabeth Crane &

Mr. Richard McKee

Ms. Babette T. Gorman

The Hildreth Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. Walter Jeffrey, Jr.

The Elizabeth S. Johnson Family Fund

The Little Garden Club of Columbus

Mr. & Mrs. S. Noel Melvin

Mrs. Peter S. Mykrantz

FIR - \$500-\$999

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick S. Andreae

The Beck Foundation

Mr. Donald G. Dunn

Mrs. John B. Gerlach

Mr. & Mrs. John B. Gerlach, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen M. Halliday

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas H. Horner

Mr. & Mrs. Jonathan D. Iten

Mr. & Mrs. David L.K. Jeffrey

Mr. Stephen D. Jeffrey

Mr. Charles Evans Kilbourne III

Mrs. Arthur Kobacker

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lazarus, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Robert E. Lindemann

Mr. & Mrs. John B. McCoy

Ms. Virginia B. McCoy

Mr. & Mrs. George R.L. Meiling

Mr. & Mrs. Frank R. Morris, Jr.

Ms. Karen Okeefe

Mr. & Mrs. James B. Richardson, Jr.

Ms. Susan Scherer

Mr. F.P. Schoedinger, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Frederick G. Taylor

Mr. & Mrs. John C. Vorys

Mr. David A. Voyles

Mr. & Mrs. David F. Williams

Mr. L. Thomas Williams, Jr.

SPRUCE — \$250-\$499

Ms. Katherine W. Addison

Mr. & Mrs. James Argo

Mr. William E. Arthur

Mr. & Mrs. Thomas M. Balderston

Mr. & Mrs. Sam R. Benningfield

Mr. & Mrs. Peter B. Halliday

Mr. & Mrs. Tahlman Krumm, Jr.

Ms. Elizabeth G. Kurtz

Mr. & Mrs. Robert Lazarus III

Mr. & Mrs. Charles K. Loving

Dr. & Mrs. Grant Morrow III

Mr. & Mrs. Mark D. O'Neil

Mr. & Mrs. Jerome F. Page, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Ronald Pizzuti

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry W. Sanford

Mr. John A. Schoedinger

Mr. J. Randall Schoedinger

Mr. Robert N. Shamansky

Mr. Michael J. Shannon

Mr. Wilbur A. Smith

Mr. & Mrs. Sheldon A. Taft

Mr. & Mrs. Webb I. Vorys

Dr. & Mrs. Richard Ward

Dr. & Mrs. Thomas E. Williams, Jr.

Ms. Rita J. Wolfe

Mr. & Mrs. William C. Wolfe, Jr.

Wolfe Associates

Ms. Tanya Yepsen

Heritage

JUNIPER — \$100-\$249

Anonymous

Mr. & Mrs Stanford M. Ackley

Mrs. J. Mac Anderson

Mr. & Mrs. Kenneth D. Beck

Mr. & Mrs. Timothy D. Blodgett

Mr. & Mrs. James F. Boggs

Mrs. Robert H. Bremner

Ms. Christina Brown

Mr. Richard H. Buchsieb, Jr.

Ms. Linda Burkey

Mr. & Mrs. Philip E. Carlin

Mr. & Mrs. Stephen Cartwright

Mr. & Mrs. Michael S. Crane

Mr. & Mrs. John B. Day

Ms. Virginia K. Ebinger

Ms. Jane Wells Ellis

Ms. Katherine Morton Epler

Mr. Mark Feinknopf

Mr. & Mrs. John F. Finn

Ms. Gladys Geanekopulos &

Dr. George Geanekopulos

Lee. R. Hamilton

Ms. Marie H. Hendrix

Mr. & Mrs. Robert G. Hoehl

Ms. Margo V. House

Mr. & Mrs. Darrell A. Hutchinson

Mrs. C. Howard Johnson

Mr. & Mrs. Benton F. Kauffman

Mr. David S. Knierim

Ms. Jean R. Langhout

The Charles Y. Lazarus Fund of the Columbus Foundation

Mr. & Mrs. D.E. Lindner

Ms. Elinor V. Matchneer

Mr. & Mrs. Keith McNamara

Ms. Brenda Milum

Ms. Mildred L. Minister

Dr. & Mrs. Michael R. Murnane

Mr. Charles H. Pace

Mr. & Mrs. Michael D. Reuter

Mr. & Mrs. Grosvenor H.L. Richardson

Ms. Anne Powell Riley

Ms. Mindla Rosen

Mr. & Mrs. S. William Rushay

Ms. Cloene S. Samuels

Mr. & Mrs. Louis H. Sanford

Mr. & Mrs. Robert C. Saup

Mrs. Betty T. Schiff

Mr. Daniel H. Schoedinger

Mr. David S. Schoedinger

Mr. William O. Schoedinger

The F.W. Schumacher Trust

Mr. & Mrs. Stanley D. Sells

Ms. Antoinette Farrar Seymour

Mr. & Mrs. Ralph R. Stewart

Mr. David L. Tyler

Ms. Helen M. Vorys

Dr. & Mrs. Nichols Vorys

Mr. Hugh N. Westwater

Ms. Lisa Westwater

Mr. & Mrs. W. Peter Williams

Mr. & Mrs. William S. Williams

Ms. Carol J. Wolfenbarger

Mr. James W. Woodard

Mr. & Mrs. Fredric S. Wright

DOGWOOD — up to \$100

Mr. Warren G. Blue

Ms. Lucie D. Blumenthal

Ms. Mary Lou Bonner

Mr. & Mrs. Phil S. Bradford III

Ms. Natasha B. Brown

Mrs. Carolyn B. Davis

Ms. Christine Heer Dill

Mr. & Mrs. Dave Finley

Mr. & Mrs. Don Grimm

Ms. Karen W. Gardner

Mr. William A. Goebbel

Mr. James A. Hashman

Mr. W. Henry Hauser, Jr.

Mr. & Mrs. Milton Heitmancik

Mr. & Mrs. Herbert F. Hoffman III

Mr. & Mrs. George S. Hoster, Jr.

Mr. Stephen M. Hoster

Mrs. Dorothy L. Howard-Flynn

Mr. & Mrs. Frank A. Ingwersen

Mr. & Mrs. C. Ned Johnston

Mr. Andrew I. Klein

Ms. Janna Lazelle-Lake

Mr. & Mrs. Larry D. May

Mr. William C. Meyer

Mr. Erwin L. Michel, Jr.

Ms. Marilyn H. Paulsen

Mr. & Mrs. Ed Phillips

Mr. & Mrs. C. Thomas Rice

Ms. Leisa E. Ritter

Mr. & Mrs. John Sauer

Ms. Grace V. Savage

Mr. & Mrs. Douglas M. Snapp

Mr. Philip W. Stichter

Mr. Robert S. Thorn &

Ms. Dianna Fowler

Mrs. Barbara C. Tilton

Ms. Susan I. Trent

Mr. & Mrs. Robert F. Valentine

Mrs. J. W. Wolfe

Mr. & Mrs. Walter L. Wolfe

Mr. & Mrs. Jerry Woodruff

Calendar Celebrates 200 Years

The city of Columbus reaches a great milestone in 2012 — its bicentennial. Many people who played a role in developing the city and its businesses are at rest in Green Lawn.

To pay tribute to the city and its history, the 2012 calendar features information each month about someone buried at Green Lawn who played an important role in Columbus.

Calendars are available at the Green Lawn office, from the Green Lawn Volunteers, or through the website at www.greenlawncolumbus.org.

Photos featured on the calendar are from the collection entered in last year's photo contest. This year's contest closes Dec. 31, so there is still time for you to submit wonderful photos of autumn and winter.

Information on the photo contest and other volunteer opportunities is available through the Volunteer Coordinator at 614-266-5218 or sandlot17@juno.com.



For questions about making an Annual Campaign donation, a gift to the Endowment Fund or a Planned Gift for Green Lawn Cemetery, please contact Linda Burkey, General Manager, at 614-444-1123 or lburkey@greenlawncolumbus.org.

Heritage

36

Calendar of Events

First Saturday at Green Lawn, held the first Saturday of every month at 11: a.m. in the Huntington Chapel, takes a look at the lives of people interred here. Programs are free and open to the public

October 1 — First Saturday at Green: Lawn. The Rev. Tim Ahrens, pastor of the First Congregational Church, will: present a program about one of his: predecessors, the Rev. Washington: Gladden.

October 22 — Make a Difference Day. Numerous projects can be done to help prepare Green Lawn for the winter. Volunteer projects can be done from 9 a.m. to noon. Call 614-266-5218.

November 5 — First Saturday at: Green Lawn. Former social studies teacher Mike Schoenfeld talks about World War I.

November 6 — Return to Eastern: Standard Time. Gates will close at 5 p.m.

:November 11 — Veterans Day.

December 3— First Saturday at Green Lawn. Barbara Powers of the Ohio Historical Society speaks on architect Frank L. Packard.

December 31 — Entries due in the photo contest.



Volunteer News

Westland High School Junior Air Force ROTC squadron members remember World War I veteran Capt. Eddie Rickenbacker. This squadron has placed a wreath at Rickenbackers grave for nearly 30 years.



Lest We Forget — a 9/11 Tribute

Eighty people associated with the Ohio Association of Second Harvest and Service Corps performed community service Sept. 12 as part of a national service day. Three years ago Sept. 11 was designated Patriot Day, a day of community service. The group chose to work at painting the fence at Green Lawn They did this in memory of Eamon McEneany, a senior vice president at Cantor Fitzgerald who lost his life in the attack on the World Trade Center in New York Sept. 11, 2001.

RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED 1000 Greenlawn Avenue Columbus, Ohio 43223

Phone: (614)444-1123 Fax: (614)444-9815

Email: contactus@greenlawncolumbus.org

www.greenlawncolumbus.org.



PRESORTED STANDARD U.S. POSTAGE PAID COLUMBUS, OH PERMIT NO. 1561

Open 7 Days/Week

Open 7 Days/Week November-March 7:00 AM - 5:00 PM April-October



April-October 7:00 AM - 7:00 PM

OFFICE Monday - Friday 8:30 AM - 4:30 PM Saturday 8:30 AM - 4:00 PM Sunday Noon to 4:00 PM



CHAPEL Monday - Friday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM Saturday 8:00 AM - 4:00 PM Sunday Noon to 4 PM Closed Most Holidays



Green Lawn Cemetery Association Board of Trustees

Christina Brown, *President*Nancy V. Kelly, *Vice President*Steven J. Grossman, *Treasurer*Carol Andreae
Geoffrey Arthur
Richard Buchsieb, Jr.
Denise L. Clark
Jim McCormac
Molly R. Morris
J. Randall Schoedinger
John C. Vorys
Rita Wolfe

Linda J. Burkey, General Manager

Green Lawn Cemetery Foundation, Inc.

Molly R. Morris, President

Green Lawn Heritage Newsletter

Sandi Latimer, Volunteer Editor

Copyright 2011 by Green Lawn Cemetery, Inc. All rights reserved. Send editorial correspondence to Green Lawn Heritage, 1000 Greenlawn Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43223